Saint Joseph Parish Pastoral Council
Meeting Minutes

Date:

February 6, 2014
Present:

Father Tony, Nancy Finn, Doug Finn, Jim Kimberley, Hugh Knox
Next meeting:

March 6, 2014 7:00 p.m., Rectory
The meeting opened at 7:08 p.m.  
Fr. Tony led the opening prayers.

The minutes were accepted as read.  

Nancy revisited the Parish Women’s Group portion of December’s minutes and said that she has received inquiries.  She suggested to set a date for those interested to meet and discuss the formation of a group.  Nancy did not want to set a meeting date without discussing it with others first.
The Charlemont Federated Church is refurbishing 7 stained glass windows and making other repairs to the building.  They asked for donations through a newspaper article in January.  Council members voted unanimously to donate $100 in support of that cause.

The Christmas Fair Committee designated $1205.00 to purchase new Altar Server vestments to replace the old Albs currently in use by the Parish.  The red cassocks with white surplices selected by the ladies and Fr. Tony have already arrived.  A meeting of all Servers and their parents is scheduled for February 18 at 6pm to distribute the new garments and discuss pertinent issues.

The Council is investigating the possibility of offering Altar Servers the opportunity to join an established Guild or Society for Altar Servers.  This would have the purpose of building cohesion, pride and deepening their relationship with God.

Jim noticed more babies are being brought to Mass of late (hooray!).  As such, he is investigating the Parish purchasing a diaper changing station for the bathroom in the side entrance to St. Joseph.  We have selected a popular model, but are having a few nurses review it for any potential problems.
Several items were brought up regarding Lenten preparations.  High quality heat resistant safety gloves will be needed to handle the fire pot.  The gloves used last year didn’t quite measure up!  

The next meeting date was scheduled for March 6.
Fr. Tony led the closing prayers.

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.
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Nancy Finn, Chairman

Father Tony, Pastor 


Jim Kimberley, Secretary
